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  As of May 2019, the act of declawing cats has officially been banned in the province 
of Manitoba. Manitoba is the sixth Canadian province to have banned declawing in 
recent years.
  Declawing involves the surgical removal/amputation of the front nails at the first 
joint of the toe. The act of declawing has been performed primarily to prevent damage  
to household furniture due to marking behaviours, as 
well as preventing scratching of humans and clothing.
  Some alternatives to declawing may include frequent  
nail trims, plastic nail caps, and scratching posts. Some cats may 
prefer one type of scratching post over another and may require 
time and multiple options to learn appropriate scratching around 
the household.
  For more information on deterring cat scratching in 
your home, contact your veterinary team at McLeod 
Veterinary Hospital.

Declaw Ban 

  Kennel cough is a highly contagious canine infectious respiratory disease characterized 
by a dry hacking cough. The virus is aerosolized into the surrounding environment each 
time an infected dog coughs, resulting in wide spread contamination. Dogs frequenting 
boarding kennels, obedience classes, off-leash parks, daycares, grooming salons, and 
any facility with heavy canine traffic flow are often amongst those infected. 
  The signs of kennel cough typically occur within 2-14 days after exposure. Kennel 
cough infections can range from mild and brief, to more serious and complicated.  
Immunocompromised dogs, such as puppies, geriatrics, and debilitated pets are 
especially vulnerable to serious infections. 
  Uncomplicated cases of kennel cough can last anywhere from 1-2 weeks and are  
characterized by a mild dry, hacking cough and no other symptoms. These dogs are 
usually otherwise active, continue about their regular daily routines, and do not require  
medication to recover. Affected dogs can however, continue to shed the virus for  
multiple weeks following infection therefore it is recommended they be kept away from 
other dogs during this time.
  Complicated or more serious cases can last much longer and may result in a productive 
cough (producing greenish phlegm), lethargy, inappetence, and respiratory complications. 
These cases require medication and close monitoring and can take weeks to resolve.
  There is a vaccination available for the prevention of kennel cough. Bordetella is an  
annual vaccination which can be given as early as 8 weeks of age. Bordetella is given 
orally and tolerated well by the vast majority of dogs.
  For questions regarding your dog and preventing kennel cough, contact your  
veterinary care team at McLeod Veterinary Hospital.

Kennel Cough

Fall 2019

Hours:
Monday – Thursday: 	
8:00 am – 9:30 pm 
Friday:
8:00 am – 6:00 pm 
Saturday & Sunday:	
8:30 am – 3:00 pm

Just a friendly reminder 
that we will be closed on 
the following days:
Monday, November 11th

Wednesday, December 25th

Thursday, December 26th

Wednesday, January 1st

Vicinity Points
For the past several years 
we have offered a “thank 
you” for your patronage 
by providing a rewards 
points program, FiveStars 
(previously Vicinity). This 
company has recently 
increased their fees by over 
200%. We have made the 
difficult decision to end this 
program, as it has become 
cost prohibitive with the 
sudden increase in fees.
We understand that we 
have an obligation to you, 
our clients, and will honour 
the points that you have 
accumulated. We do not 
wish to end this program 
abruptly and as such the last 
day to collect points was 
Tuesday, June 18, 2019.  
All points accumulated prior 
to this date will continue to 
be honoured.
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Pumpkins, Apples, and Sweet Potatoes, Oh My!

  McLeod Veterinary Hospital hosts regular Canadian 
Animal Blood Bank (CABB) donor clinics. 
  For information about upcoming donation dates 
and to find out if your pet is an eligible donor, contact  
us at 204-661-3334 or visit 
www.canadiananimalbloodbank.ca  

Canadian Animal Blood Bank

  Just a reminder that the lack of daylight during Fall and Winter months can make it 
difficult for motorists to see you and your dog during daily walks. Be sure to always 
wear bright or reflective outerwear to ensure that you can be seen in low lighting. 
Reflective leashes and dog vests are an important safety tool and are available at 
most pet supply stores within the city. 

Keeping Safe 

  Has your veterinarian recommended adding canned pumpkin to your pet’s food?  
Insoluble fiber, cellulose, found in pumpkins is indigestible and can provide many 
benefits for our pets. Cellulose helps to create bulk by absorbing fluid and encour-
aging movement of food through the intestinal tract. The bulk produced may help 
create a feeling of satiety which may, in turn, aid 
in weight loss in certain cases. This is why  
veterinarians will sometimes recommend 
adding pumpkin to a pet’s diet when they 
suffer from soft stool.
  Apples and sweet potatoes have a similar 
fiber content and may be a tasty alternative  
for pets who don’t enjoy the taste of 
pumpkin. Apples have a higher natural 
sugar content than pumpkins which may 
make them a more desirable additive for 
some pets. The added sugar can however 
make apples a poor choice for pets with certain  
medical conditions. Sweet potatoes are packed full of  
vitamins but also a higher calorie snack for pets struggling with weight problems. 
  It can be enjoyable to share these special treats with your furry friend but always 

be sure to consult your veterinarian before trying something new. 
  Contact your veterinary team at McLeod Veterinary  

Hospital for more information about adding fiber to 
your pet’s diet.


